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July 25, 2023 

Greg Davis and Phillip Ellis 
Florida Public Service Commission 
Office of Commission Clerk 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Re : 20230000-OT 
GRU's Response to TYSP Data Request #4 

Dear Mr. Davis and Mr. Ellis, 

FILED 7/25/2023 
DOCUMENT NO. 04270-2023 
FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK 

Gainesville Regional Utilities hereby submits its electronic version of the Public 
Service Commission's Ten-Year Site Plan Data Request #4. This document will 
also be emailed to you. 

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this document. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Eric Neihaus, P.E. 
Power Planning Engineer 
Gainesville Regional Utilities 

P.O. Box 147117, Station A105, Gainesville, FL 32614-7117 Telephone: (352) 393-1742 
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1. For the following questions, please refer to GRU’s Response to Staff’s First Data Request 
No. 20 (GRU’s 2022 TYSP) and GRU’s Response to Staff’s First Data Request No. 22 
(GRU’s 2023 TYSP). 

GRU 2022 TYSP 
 

 
GRU 2023 TYSP 
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a. Please explain why GRU’s 2023 TYSP projects PEV Summer and Winter Demand to 
be significantly lower over the planning period than GRU’s 2022 TYSP, despite a 
projected increase in number of PEVs and annual energy consumption. 

 
In preparing this table in 2023, GRU staff utilized a different methodology than 
was used in 2022. Different individuals completed this Table from year-to-year, 
so the assumptions changed. 

 

 In 2022, the calculations for Summer and Winter demand were based 
on number of PEVs. 

 In 2023, the calculations for Summer and Winter demand were based 
on number of public charging stations. 

 

*GRU staff have decided to develop a more formalized procedure for 
completing this Table in 2024 and future years. A revised Table for 2023 is 
found below. In phone conversations with PSC staff, GRU was advised to 
attach this revised Table. Please see revised Table on page 3 of 3- 

 
 

b. Please explain why GRU’s 2023 TYSP projects a significant decrease of public 
charging stations over the planning period compared to GRU’s 2022 TYSP. 

 
In preparing this table in 2023, GRU staff utilized a different methodology than 
was used in 2022. Different individuals completed this Table from year-to-year, 
so the assumptions changed. 
 

 In 2022, the preparer of this Table assumed a 10% per year growth 
rate in number of charging stations (starting with the known count 
that had already been placed in-service). 

 In 2023, the preparer of this Table assumed that the future growth 
would be from Private installations (i.e. non-Public charging stations 
would take over). 

 

*GRU staff have decided to develop a more formalized procedure for 
completing this Table in 2024 and future years. A revised Table for 2023 is 
found below. In phone conversations with PSC staff, GRU was advised to 
attach this revised Table. Please see revised Table on page 3 of 3- 
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